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	File ID: 24-1600
	Caption: Resolution approving the Professional Services Agreement and amended Standard Terms and Conditions with Archaeological Research Laboratory Center, University of Wisconsin-Milwaukee to prepare National Register of Historic Places nominations.
	Staff/Department Responsible: Planning, Development, & Assessment
	Requestor: Tim Acklin, Planning Manager
Heritage Preservation Commission
	Location: Fire Station #4 (906 Gillette Street), HSR Architects Building (100 Milwaukee Street), La Crosse City Hall (400 La Crosse Street), Sons of Abraham Synagogue (1820 Main Street)
	Summary/Purpose: The Resolution is to approve a Professional Services Agreement between the City and the Archaeological Research Laboratory Center, University of Wisconsin-Milwaukee for them to prepare nominations for the above referenced properties to be listed on the State and National Register of Historic Places giving them national recognition as a historically significant property. Listing on these registers allows the property owner to utilize State and Federal Historic Tax Credits for historic restoration. Approval is needed by the Common Council as they are requesting amendments to the City's Standard Terms and Conditions. The proposed amendments were reviewed by the City's Insurance Consultant who stated that the changes made sense based on the entity being self-funded by the state.
	Background: The Heritage Preservation Commission requested funding in the 2022 CIP Budget (#734) to hire a consultant to prepare nominations for properties considered historically significant and potentially eligible for listing. 100 Milwaukee Street, 400 La Crosse Street, & 1820 Main Street were identified as potentially eligible through the 2018 Architectural and Historical Intensive Survey Report update. Permission was granted by their owners to nominate their property. 906 Gillette was individually identified as potentially eligible and nomination of the property to the NRHP was discussed as part of its sale by the City and approved by the new owner. The Common Council approved this item as part of the 2022 CIP Budget for $25,000. Wisconsin's State Historic Preservation Office (SHPO) maintains a short list of approved consultants who can prepare nominations. Staff requested quotes from several of them but only one was submitted.
	Fiscal Impact: $25,000. Approved in the 2022 CIP Budget.
	Staff Recommendation: Approved with the proposed STC amendments


